KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

September 9, 2015
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch Clubhouse.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Ken Whiteacre
	- Present
	
	Adam Wood
	- Present

	Lisa Castro
	- Present
	
	Christine Freeman
	- Absent

	Rick White
	- Absent
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


Cliff Castro of the A/BM Committee was present.
Call to Order – Adam Wood called the meeting to order at 6:15 PM.  A quorum was present
Homeowner Comments 

· No homeowners were present.
Minutes - The minutes of the regular meeting held August 12, 2015  were approved with one minor correction on motion by Lisa Castro, seconded by Ken Whiteacre and duly passed. 
Committee Reports  

Architectural/Building Maintenance Committee  

· Cliff Castro was present and reported approving one AR request for a new door and storm door at 11812.
· Keri Willemse of 11865 will be the lead contact person for the A/BM committee.
· The committee had send a recommendation to the Board about a sail shade structure at 11881 and the Board had voted by e-mail to require the removal of the structure by the end of October and require a AR form be approved for its reinstallation.  On motion duly made, seconded and passed this action was ratified.
Landscape Committee   

· The Committee approved the plan from 11611 for re-landscaping the front of the unit.
Document Task Force  
· No report was provided.
   Communications Committee 
· The next newsletter article submission deadline is September 15th.  
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for August 2015.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $115,932, Reserves - $280,844.

· Disbursements during the month (including transfer to reserve) were $175,178
· Delinquencies were down to $49,053 from $50,341 from last month. 
· Total expenses (8 months) were $63,462 under budget.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· Keen Renovations finished with the siding work on the third set of  buildings and walked the fourth set with the manager and a Board member.  
· Community Painting Specialists finished the second phase.  The building were inspected by the manager and Board members.
· Rose Paving has started the work at the North end of the property as scheduled.  Half the concrete pan work will be done in October as doing it all would have blocked several building garage accesses for the Labor Day weekend.

· Two bad light posts are being worked on in the Central Park area.
· Annual meeting notices were mailed the previous week.  Enough proxies are on hand for a quorum.

· Copies of the corrected budget will be handed out at the meeting.

· The insurance agent advises the renewal premiums will be about 5% higher than last year.

Unfinished Business
· Lisa Castro reported on discussions about the signage with the Master Association.
New Business  

· None was brought up for consideration.
Open Forum  

· Phil was asked to find out who repairs the concrete by the mailboxes.
· Phil was asked to have the owner/renter of 11695 clean up the oil spill from when he was working on his vehicle in the parking lot.
Executive Session   There were no matters requiring consideration.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 7:25 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, October 14, 2014 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

